

ĐỀ SỐ 39

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE (8pts)

Mark the letter to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the others.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|----------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. herit <u>a</u> ge | B. short <u>a</u> ge | C. teen <u>a</u> ge | D. lugg <u>a</u> ge |
| 2. A. s <u>u</u> rround | B. j <u>u</u> ngle | C. h <u>u</u> sk | D. bu <u>ff</u> alo |

Mark the letter to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the others in the position of primary stress.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|------------|-------------|
| 3. A. November | B. December | C. October | D. January |
| 4. A. brother | B. private | C. receive | D. children |

Mark the letter to indicate the word whose underlined part that needs correction.

5. I saw the men, the women and the cattle which went to the field.

A B C D

6. There is no water in the house. If there is, we could cook lunch.

A B C D

7. As my father is very interested in natural world and wildlife conservation, a trip to Kenya should be his

A B C D

number one option for this year's travel plan.

Mark the letter to indicate the correct answer.

8. Would you mind.....the lights, please?

A. travelling B. travel C. travelled D. to travel

9. While many teachers spend some class time teaching.....skills, students often need more social skills.

A. study B. studied C. study's D. studies

10. My closet friend is not very.....and she likes having a small friend group but I like talking with a lot of people and hanging out.

A. society B. sociable C. social D. socialist

11. Lacquering is a unique-performed.....in Viet Nam.

A. tradition B. production C. culture D. craft

12. Almost everyday we go for a walk.....after lunch.

A. along the sea B. along the shore C. in the beach D. in the sand

13. She gives her children everything..... they want.

A. where B. who C. what D. X

14. What beautiful shoes,.....?

A. aren't they B. are they C. were they D. weren't they

15. He usually spends hours on the river without.....anything.

A. to catch B. catch C. catching D. caught

16. The flood was responsiblethe crop.

A. to damage B. for damaging C. damaging D. about damaging

Mark the letter to indicate the most suitable response.

- 17.- "I think school days are the best time of our lives". - "..... We had sweet memories together then."

A. I'm afraid so. C. That's nonsense.

B. Absolutely. D. I doubt it.

- 18.- ".....". - "Thanks. I'm glad to hear that".

A. Where did you buy your car? C. What a nice car!

B. Your car is new, isn't it? D. My car is very expensive.

Mark the letter to indicate the word(s) CLOSET in meaning to the underlined word(s).

19. Give me a not long account of what happened.

A.compact B terse C.brief D. condense

20. Though many scientific breakthroughs have resulted from mishaps it has taken brilliant thinkers to recognize their potential.

A. accidents C. misfortunes
B. incidentals D. understandings

Mark the letter to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s).

21. Her thoughtless comments made him very angry.

A. honest B. kind C. pleasant D. thoughtful

22. The US troops are using much more sophisticated weapons in the Far East.

- | | |
|---------------------------|-------------------------|
| A. expensive | C. complicated |
| B. simple and easy to use | D. difficult to operate |

Read the passage and choose the best answer.

Today, computer companies sell many different programs for computers. First, there are programs for doing math problems. (23)....., there are programs for scientific studies. Third, some programs are like fancy typewriters. They are often used by writers and business people. Other (24).....are made for courses in schools and universities. And finally, there are programs for fun. They include word games and puzzles for children and adults. There are many wonderful new computer programs, but there are other reasons to like (25)..... . Some people like the way computers hum and sing when they (26).....It is a happy sound, like the sounds of toy and childhood. Computers also have lights and pretty pictures. And computers even seem to have personalities. That may sound strange, but computers seem to have feelings. Sometimes they seem happy, sometimes they seem angry. It is easy (27).....they are like people.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|----------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| 23. A. Two | B. Second | C. Twice | D. Double |
| 24. A. programs | B. people | C. students | D. typewriters |
| 25. A. programs | B. reasons | C. games | D. computers |
| 26. A. work | B. have worked | C. are working | D. worked |
| 27. A. to think | B. thinking | C. for thinking | D. that thought |

Read the passage and choose the best answer.

Mercury is the smallest member of the sun's family. It is only 3,100 miles across. It is also the sun's swiftest planet. Its yearly journey round the sun is only 85 days. Mercury always keeps one side towards the sun. On this side it is always day, on the other side always night. We only see the lighted side. Mercury appears to us like a yellowish orange star. The nearest planet to the sun, it is always seen near the sun, either just before sunrise or soon after sunset. People sometimes call mercury the morning star or evening star. Mercury is half the size of the earth. Because it is much lighter, it has much less gravity. If you can visit Mercury in a spaceship, you will find it a strange world. Its low gravity makes you feel very light. If your weight on earth is 100 pounds, your weight on Mercury is only 27 pounds. Looking at the sun from Mercury, you can see that it's much more brilliant than it is seen from the earth. And the yellow centre of the sun appears three times bigger from Mercury. On its lighted side, Mercury's temperature is about 300 degrees centigrade. But the dark side is extremely cold, but 150 degrees below zero so mercury is probably the coldest as well as the hottest of the planets.

28. Mercury is

- | | |
|-----------------------------|-----------------------|
| A. the sun's fastest planet | B. the coldest planet |
| C. the hottest planet | D. all are correct |

29. We cannot see the dark side of Mercury because

- A. it moves very fast.
 B. it always appears just before sunrise or soon after sunset.
 C. it always keeps one side towards the sun.
 D. it is too far for us to see.

30. When can we see Mercury? - We can see it

- | | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------------|
| A. just before the sunset | B. just before sunrise |
| C. after the sunset | D. both A and C are correct |

31. Why do we weigh much on the earth than on Mercury? - Because

- | | |
|----------------------------------|---|
| A. Mercury is nearer to the sun. | B. Mercury has got less gravity than the earth. |
| C. Mercury is much hotter. | D. none are correct. |

32. Why does the sun look bigger when it is seen from Mercury?

- Because

- A. Mercury is the smallest planet of the sun.
 B. Mercury is nearer to the sun.
 C. Mercury is a light planet.
 D. It only takes Mercury 88 days to move round the sun.

II. WRITING (2pts)

Finish the second sentences so that it has a similar meaning to the first one.

33. If she doesn't work harder, she'll lose her job.

- A. Unless she work harder, she'll lose her job.
 B. Unless she works harder, she'll lose her job.
 C. Unless she doesn't work harder, she'll lose her job.
 D. Unless she works harder, she'll not lose her job

34. We have never been here before.
A. This is the first time we haven't been here.
B. This is the first time we have never been here.
C. This is the first time we have been here.
D. This is the first time we were here.
35. "Don't make so much noise, Phong", said the teacher.
A. The teacher told Phong not to make so much noise.
B. The teacher told Phong to not make so much noise.
C. The teacher told Phong to make so much noise.
D. The teacher told Phong doesn't to make so much noise.
36. Watching movies, listening to music and reading books in English are the only effective ways to help improve my English level
A. If I didn't watch movies, listening to music and read books in English, my English level couldn't be improved
B. If I don't watch movies, listen to music and read books in English, my English level couldn't be improved
C. If I didn't watch movies, listen to music and read books in English, my English level can't be improved
D. If I didn't watch movies, listen to music and read books in English, my English level couldn't be improved
- Use the words or phrases given to write meaningful sentences.
37. Many teenagers/ 21st century/ less selfish/ and/ ready/ help/ other people/ need.
A. Many teenagers in the 21st century will be less selfish and will be ready to help other people in need.
B. Many teenagers in the 21st century will less selfish and will be ready to help other people in need.
C. Many teenagers in the 21st century will be less selfish and will be ready help other people in need.
D. Many teenagers in the 21st century will not be less selfish and will be ready to help other people in need.
38. primary role/ young/ people/ get/ good education/ become/ better citizens/ tomorrow.
A. The primary role of young people to get a good education in order to become better citizens of tomorrow.
B. The primary role of young people is get a good education in order to become better citizens of tomorrow.
C. The primary role of young people is to get a good education in order to become better citizens of tomorrow.
D. The primary role of young people is to get a good education in order to become well citizens of tomorrow.
39. The youth / ability/ bring about / change/ country.
A. The youth have the ability to bring about a change in their country.
B. The youth has the ability to bring about a change in their country.
C. The youth has the ability bring about a change in their country.
D. The youth has the ability to bring about a change in them country.
40. Self-confidence/ help/ speak better/ every English conversation.
A. Self-confidence help you speak better in every English conversation.
B. Self-confidence helps you speak better in every English conversations.
C. Self-confidence helping you speak better in every English conversation.
D. Self-confidence helps you speak better in every English conversation.

_____ THE END _____